
 

 

 

TO:  The University Community    

FROM:   Mr. Fred Cratty, Chief Human Resources Officer 
                                                 
RE: New Collective Bargaining Agreements 
 
DATE:  November 14, 2022 

 
I just wanted to let you know that the new collective bargaining agreements for the following 
unions/groups are now available on-line via the Human Resources department’s website by going to 
the following link: https://www.wcsu.edu/hr/labor-relations/. 
 

• American Association of University Professors (AAUP) 

• State University Organization of Administrative Faculty (SUOAF) 

• Administrative Clerical (NP-3) 

• Maintenance (NP-2) 

• Human Resources Policies for Management & Confidential Professional Personnel 
 
The collective bargaining agreements for the following unions are not yet available, however once 
they are, they can be found at the same link as the above. 
 

• Administrative & Residual (P-5)  

• Protective Services (NP-5)  
 
If you have any questions please feel free to contact me at 203-837-8665 or via e-mail at 
crattyf@wcsu.edu.  
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